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COAST GUARD AUTHORIZATION 

ACT OF 2012 AMENDMENTS 

SPEECH OF 

HON. FRANK A. LoBIONDO 
OF NEW JERSEY 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Wednesday, December 5, 2012 

Mr. LOBIONDO. Mr. Speaker, I understand 
a concern has been raised by the gentleman 
from Alaska, Mr. YOUNG and others that word-
ing in Section 307 of the Coast Guard and 
Maritime Transportation Act of 2012 relating to 
a vessel’s ‘‘eligibility’’ to participate in the non- 
AFA trawl catcher/processor sector could po-
tentially be read to result in the loss of fishery 
endorsements for AFA catcher/processors. I 
can affirm that it is not the intent of the legisla-
tion that either existing AFA vessels or rebuilt 
or replacement AFA vessels suffer a loss of 
fishery endorsements merely for being consid-
ered eligible to participate in a fishery in which 
they are not participating. 

As my colleagues know, this provision came 
as the result of a request from the other body 
during negotiations with them on a final text of 
the legislation. I can assure my colleagues 
that it was never contemplated that either ex-
isting AFA catcher/processors or rebuilt or re-
placement AFA vessels would lose, or be pre-
cluded from acquiring, fishery endorsements 
just because a federal agency might find such 
vessels eligible to participate in certain fish-
eries. The wording of Section 307, that 
amends 46 U.S.C. section 12113(d)(2)(C), re-
lates to a section in statute pertaining to re-
built or replacement AFA vessels. It creates 
restrictions on those vessels from entering the 
non-AFA pollock catcher/processor sector as 
replacement vessels, but it is not intended to 
affect the fishery endorsements for existing 
AFA catcher/processors or rebuilt or replace-
ment AFA vessels that are not participating in 
the non-AFA trawl catcher/processor sector. 
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HONORING THE WORK OF MARK 
RIDLEY-THOMAS 

HON. KAREN BASS 
OF CALIFORNIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Monday, December 17, 2012 

Ms. BASS of California. Mr. Speaker, I rise 
today to honor the work of a distinguished 
public servant from Los Angeles, Mr. Mark 
Ridley-Thomas. In 2008, Mr. Ridley-Thomas 
was overwhelmingly elected as the first Afri-
can American man to the Los Angeles County 
Board of Supervisors. This past November, 
Mr. Ridley-Thomas’ leadership was further ac-
knowledged and he was unanimously ap-
proved by the Board to become the first Afri-
can American man to chair the Los Angeles 
County Board of Supervisors. 

First elected to public office over twenty 
years ago, Mr. Ridley-Thomas served with dis-
tinction on the Los Angeles City Council for 
nearly a dozen years. He later served two 
terms in the California State Assembly, where 
he chaired the Assembly Democratic Caucus. 
Thereafter, he served as a California State 
Senator where he chaired the Legislative 
Black Caucus and initiated unprecedented lev-
els of cooperation and collaboration between 
the Black, Latino, and Asian-Pacific Islander 
Legislative Caucuses. 

Mr. Ridley-Thomas is widely regarded for 
uniting civic engagement and government de-
cision-making. In an effort to encourage neigh-
borhood-based advocacy and citizen leader-
ship, Mr. Ridley-Thomas established the Em-
powerment Congress which served as a 
model and predecessor for the citywide Neigh-
borhood Councils. Through education, en-
gagement, and empowerment, Mr. Ridley- 
Thomas equipped and inspired his constitu-
ents to confront prevailing racial and economic 
disparities and improve community and public 
policy outcomes. 

Throughout his life, Mr. Ridley-Thomas has 
shown a dedication and passion for improving 
the health and wellness of communities by in-
spiring participatory engagement to provoke 
change. After earning a baccalaureate degree 
in Social Relations and a master’s degree in 
Religious Studies, he further went on to re-
ceive his Ph.D. in Social Ethics from the Uni-
versity of Southern California focusing on So-
cial Criticism and Social Change. He has de-
voted his life to the betterment of the people 
of Los Angeles County and has used his lead-
ership to bring about effective change in Los 
Angeles County. 

In addition to this exemplary public service, 
Supervisor Ridley-Thomas is deeply com-
mitted to his roles as father and husband. His 
wife Avis and twin sons, Sebastian and Sin-
clair, are shining examples of love and inspira-
tion that Mr. Ridley-Thomas derives from his 
family and graciously shares with the commu-
nity. 

Mr. Speaker, I am proud to have called Mr. 
Mark Ridley-Thomas a friend and partner in 
the fight for social and economic justice. He 
has left an indelible mark on Los Angeles, and 
continues to inspire my work in Congress and 
people of Los Angeles. It is a great honor to 
recognize his work here on the floor today. 
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RECOGNIZING THE SERVICE OF 
PAUL A. LEONARDI 

HON. JIM COSTA 
OF CALIFORNIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Monday, December 17, 2012 

Mr. COSTA. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
recognize Paul A. Leonardi for his loyalty and 
commitment to the United States. He exempli-
fies a passion for serving others, and we must 
commend him for his hard work in keeping our 
country safe. After 28 years of dedicated serv-
ice to the federal government, Paul is retiring 
to spend more quality time with his family. 

In 1973, Paul joined the United States Air 
Force. He served as a Security Specialist and 
an Air Force Recruiter for over eight years. 
His various assignments in the military en-
abled him to travel all over the United States. 
Paul was stationed at the Strategic Air Com-
mand at Wurtsmith AFB, Michigan; the United 
States Air Forces in Europe Command at RAF 
Alconbury, England; the Air Force Logistics 
Command at Hill AFB, Utah; the Air Training 
Command as an Air Force Recruiter in Bay 
City, Michigan; and the Strategic Air Com-
mand at Minot AFB, North Dakota. Paul was 
honorably discharged in 1981. Paul’s time in 
the Air Force prepared him well for his work 
at Immigration and Naturalization Service and 
the Department of Homeland Security. 

Paul began working for INS in 1992 as an 
immigration inspector at the Orlando Inter-

national Airport in Orlando, Florida. He was 
then transferred to Miami as a criminal investi-
gator. Paul worked as a criminal investigator 
for several years before being promoted to the 
Joint Terrorism Task Force after September 
11, 2001. A couple months later he was pro-
moted to Supervisory Special Agent, and after 
a year, he relocated to Fresno, California. 

In 2003, Paul continued his work as Super-
visory Special Agent for Homeland Security In-
vestigations, and in 2010, he was promoted to 
Resident Agent in Charge. His vast experi-
ence and knowledge made him perfect for the 
job. 

Mr. Speaker, it should be noted that in addi-
tion to his countless gifts to our country, Paul 
has been a true champion for my constituents. 
He and his team have always been available 
to discuss issues and work together to make 
our Central Valley a better place. We are all 
grateful for Paul’s unwavering commitment 
and leadership, but I know he will enjoy more 
time with his wife of 26 years, Barbara, his 
children and grandchildren. I ask my col-
leagues to join me today in recognizing the 
commitment, dedication, and success of Paul 
Leonardi. 
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IN RECOGNITION OF 
CLEVELANDPEOPLE.COM 

HON. DENNIS J. KUCINICH 
OF OHIO 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Monday, December 17, 2012 

Mr. KUCINICH. Mr. Speaker, I rise today in 
recognition of ClevelandPeople.com, a website 
designed to promote the more than 100 dif-
ferent ethnic and cultural people and events in 
Northeast Ohio. 

ClevelandPeople.com strives to embrace 
the City of Cleveland’s rich and ethnically di-
verse ethnic and cultural groups by promoting 
the ‘‘tossed salad model.’’ Opposed to the 
‘‘melting pot,’’ a tossed salad model is de-
signed to embrace and maintain unique cul-
tures. 

ClevelandPeople.com’s work is an invalu-
able documentation and collection of text, vid-
eos and pictures of cultural events that occur 
throughout Northeast Ohio. They truly are cre-
ating ‘‘an archive of this activity (ethnic and 
cultural events) that makes Cleveland so 
unique.’’ 

In addition to being an archive of cultural 
events, ClevelandPeople.com has proven to 
be an invaluable resource to Northeastern 
Ohio residents, tourists and people seeking to 
relocate to the area. ClevelandPeople.com 
has information on nearly every ethnic and 
cultural group in the city and is also a hub for 
ClevelandPeople.com Ambassadors. These 
ambassadors are leaders among the dozens 
of cultural groups throughout the city and have 
proven to be invaluable contacts for members 
of the community and people new to the area 
looking to become involved with their respec-
tive ethnic groups. 

Mr. Speaker and colleagues, please join me 
in recognizing the work and efforts of 
ClevelandPeople.com. 
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